

BOARD OF HEALTH June 20, 2023

The meeting was in Room 5 of the Town hall and was called to order at 5:35 p.m. Present were Chairman Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Daniel King and Director of Public Health, Shelly Newhouse. Our next regularly scheduled meeting will be on July 18, 2023.

The Board reviewed and approved the May 16, 2023 minutes.

The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports. Tremezzo's pizza will have new owners. Larosa's Cucina is still under construction. Greg's Pizza has new owners.

Department Business

Tobacco Control Program

As the fiscal agent for the DPH tobacco control program Wilmington participation will be ending on June 30th. Now part of the Tri-Ton Coalition, Burlington will become the fiscal agent for the program. The current tobacco control agent will be leaving on June 30th and Tri-Ton has started advertising for the position.

NHANES

Letters for recruitment for participation have gone out. Social media campaigns and news articles promoting the project are ongoing.

4th of July

The 4th of July food vendors have submitted all their paperwork and the Director will conduct inspections on Thursday, June 29th for the Fun on the Fourth festivities.

Olin

Comments on the proposed Consent Decree were due on Friday June 16th. Both the Town and WERC have submitted comments.

Dr. King motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:00 p.m., Ms. Sabounjian, seconded, voted 2-0.

Recording:

Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health